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Notwithstanding the ever so 
slightly dubious reference to 
‘curry restaurants’, I have been 
asked to run the above piece – I 
guess from The Argus – about 
dogs in the countryside. The 
cattle on the hill have also been 
making themselves unpopular 
again, although this time not 
to the point of fisticuffs in the 
Village Hall. The recent rain has 
enhanced their mud-making 
activities to a point where 
walking on the hill has become 
more of a chore than a delight, 
and Villagers have become vocal 
about it. Philippa Morrison-Price, 
the South Downs National Park 
Ranger, explains: 

‘Andrew Triggs our LDF Policy 
Officer has asked me to get in 

touch about concerns raised at 
your recent community meeting 
regarding Fulking Escarpment. As 
the South Downs National Park 
Ranger for this area I would like 
to explain about the work that is 
happening there.

‘Fulking Escarpment is a Site 
of Special Scientific Interest 
(SSSI) because of its chalk 
grassland habitat. Landowners 
have a statutory obligation to 
manage SSSI’s which is why the 
National Trust has been carrying 
out scrub clearance and grazing 
cattle to improve the condition 
and biodiversity value of the 
site which is currently classed 
as “unfavourable recovering” 
by Natural England. The South 
Downs National Park has 

contributed funding towards this 
and our volunteers have helped 
to clear some of the scrub. 

‘Grazing is a traditional 
form of management on chalk 
grassland sites and provides 
favourable conditions for wild 
flowers and invertebrates. It 
keeps the taller, rank grasses 
down, allowing for the more 
desirable chalk grassland herbs 
to flourish. Bare ground created 
by the cows’ hooves encourages 
seed germination and their 
dung is valuable to a number of 
invertebrate species. There are 
areas of Tor grass on the site, 
which if left unmanaged would 
spread and reduce the quality of 
the grassland. Grazing cattle in 
the spring is the most effective 

way of keeping this invasive 
grass under control.

‘Due to the wet spring we 
are experiencing, the cows may 
have caused some poaching at 
the bottom of the slope. I have 
spoken to the National Trust 
and they are doing everything 
they can to prevent any further 
damage, by splitting the herd and 
reducing numbers.

‘I hope that this has 
addressed the concerns you 
raised, but please do not hesitate 
to contact me should you wish to 
discuss this further.’
Phillippa Morrison-Price, Ranger, 
South Downs National Park 
Authority, Stanmer Park, Lewes 
Road, Brighton BN1 9SE, 01273 
625242. Aidan Walker

FIELDS, HILLS, DOGS AND CATTLE

<...a ‘Neighbourhood Plan’, 
which is similar to the village 
plan produced in Fulking last 
year – ie it is a ‘wish list’ of 
what the Parish would like/not 
like to happen in future years, 
including land use allocation 
within the Parish. The difference 
is that a Neighbourhood Plan 
is a statutory document and, if 
accepted and voted for by the 
community, has to be adopted 
by the District Council, although 
it can still be overridden. It is not 
compulsory to submit a plan – 

and may not be necessary for 
Fulking, taking into consideration 
its size, location within the 
SDNPA/AONB and also being 
a conservation area. If you 
can’t come to the meeting but 
want your views known, email 
our clerk, Andrea Dickson, 
andreadicksonfpc@gmail.com. 

Change to footpath 4F 
Herewith the contact details 
for the person dealing with the 
request to have footpath 4F 
redirected below Perching Sands 

House, across the fields and 
rejoining the old path forming a T 
junction: Judith Grimwood, Rights 
of Way Department, Chichester 
Council, 01243 777619, or 
judithgrimwood@westsussex.
gov.uk. 

 
Folkingites’ Art in Ditchling 
Announcing Jen and Chris’ 
latest exhibition as part of 
the Brighton Open Houses 
programme. We are exhibiting 
at Kennel Cottage, 88, East End 
Lane in Ditchling all weekends 

in May: 5,6,7; 12/13; 19/20 and 
26/7, 11-5 pm. It’s a lovely venue 
with a beautiful garden. Jen is 
exhibiting paintings, prints, wood 
carvings and mosaic mirrors, 
Chris is exhibiting stone and cast 
sculptures. We are at venue 8 
of the Ditchling Trail, with the 
Downs for country walks nearby 
and pubs in Ditchling, see http://
www.artinditchling.co.uk/. 

Hope to see you and do 
email or phone us if you would 
like to visit. Jen Green 552, 
jengreenuk@yahoo.co.uk
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Advertising enquiries and editorial submissions  

by 21st of month preceding publication to  
the Editor & Publisher, Aidan Walker.  

aidan@aidanwalker.co.uk, 01273 857735 

www.fulkingvillage.co.uk

Amazing deal! Advertise in Pigeon Post for just £7 per issue or £60 for 11 issues. Contact Aidan Walker, details above

THE SHEPHERD & DOG
 Thursdays: ‘Friends & Village Evening’, meet friends 

for an inexpensive night out. Main meals from £6.95, 
local ale from £2.80. 

Fridays: We’re supporting a local independent 
fisherman, using his catch of the day to bring you the 

freshest fish to enjoy.

01273 857382 
www.shepherdanddogpub.co.uk

 Hand Crafted Jewellery 
by Aine Henson

01273 857036: 07771 847770: www.aineshandmadejewellery.com 
View and buy from: The Coach House, Woodmancote (By 

appointment): Bay Tree Trading, Henfield: Pop-up Vintage at 
the Mint House, Hurstpierpoint; My Vintage, Hassocks.

Commissions welcomed

We are delighted to supply the Marquees for  
Fulking’s social events

Marquee Hire
and Catering

Marquees for all occasions
including hire of tables, catering
and all you need for your event.

For a FREE quotation 01273 694304 www.brightonmarquees.co.uk

Suite A, KBF House, 55 Victoria Road, Burgess Hill, West Sussex RH15 9LH
Tel: 01444 245 677 Fax: 01444 247 887

Independent Advice on Family & Business Financial Planning
Burgess Financial Services is a proud independent financial adviser practice which has been helping 

individuals and businesses achieve their financial needs for many years. The majority of our new 
business is derived from personal recommendation and we believe we achieve this by providing friendly, 

knowledgeable advice in plain English! We make no charge for an initial meeting or discussion, in confidence and without obligation. You have 
the option of paying a fee for our services; our typical fee is £250.

Burgess Financial Services is an appointed representative of IN Partnership, the trading name of The On-Line 
Partnership Ltd, which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority


